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Nathaniel receiving his prize for 

his winning cake  

 

MEMORIAL HALL PROJECT UPDATE 

ôA Community Hall Fit for Allõ 

It has been less than two months since work 

started and now we have an extension to the 

Memorial Hall! All that remains in the coming 

week (5 th Dec) is to block pave the path to the 

playground, put a final coat of paint on the 

rendered outside wall and generally tidy the 

rest of the outside. The electrician also has lights 

to fit but we should get the keys this week.  

We are extremely grateful to our builder, Martin 

Shergold, and his team who have not only 

produced exactly what we wanted but also in 

time and under budget all of which has made 

this a relatively pain free experience. At the 

same time (and within the overall budget) 

Martin has undertaken numerous small 

remedial maintenance jobs, which will go a 

long way towards making the building easier to 

look after for the next few years.  

The Pantomime/Players will now be able to use the new stage door from next week and begin to think 

about how to use the storage.  

On the rest of the project I am pleased to report that the kitchen is complete except for some tiles (which 

will go up this week) and being used. Also we now have free wifi for Hall users. This together with the 

projector and screen make the Hall a much more desirable venue for meetings and presentations and we 

are already seeing this reflected in future bookings.  

There are a number of events taking place in the Hall during the year, we hope to see you at one of them 

soon and we wish you all a very Happy New Year.   

Phil Jolly  
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